

# Rivington Primary School Newsletter

www.rivingtonprimary.co.uk

## Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> April 2021

Our School Values: Respect, Protect, Give Thanks & Keep Peace

April:

26<sup>th</sup> Y6 Swimming

May:

3<sup>rd</sup> School closed for May Day 6<sup>th</sup> Nursery closed for local

elections

10<sup>th</sup> Y6 Swimming 17<sup>th</sup> Y6 Swimming

20<sup>th</sup> Census Day Lunch 24<sup>th</sup> Y6 Swimming

28th School closes for half term

<u>June:</u>

9<sup>th</sup> School re-opens

We have enjoyed a sunny start to our Summer Term and it has been good to see you all return from the half term break.

We are planning for our Summer activities and trying to ensure that the children have as many opportunities as possible whilst working within the restrictions.

Please can I remind everyone of the need to follow the guidance around dropping off and picking up children to keep everyone safe and to keep our bubbles open.

(see next page for reminders)

On Thursday 6<sup>th</sup> May the Nursery will be closed for the elections. The pedestrian gate will be used for voters and will be fenced off.

The school will use the vehicle gate. The council have agreed to close the road (except for residents) on this day to keep everyone safe.

### Weekly Attendance Awards

Week commencing 29th March 2021

Congratulations to our Y1,Y2 & Y4 classes who all had 97% attendance last week. Well done!

Reception	96.6%	
У1	97%	
У2	97.4%	

У3	93.1%	
У4	97.4%	
У5	85.5%	
У6	93.8%	

### **Parent Governor Election**

A letter was sent out this week asking you to put forward a candidate or yourself for our Parent Governor election.

If you would like to nominate yourself or someone else (with their permission) please fill out the form and send it back to school asap.



to manage relationships using these.

Although the weather is sunny, in school it can be a little chillier as we are ensuring areas are well ventilated as recommended by the government.

Please send your child with their sweatshirt/cardigan even if it appears warm outside.

It is also helpful for them to have a coat as the weather can change unexpectedly.

### E-safety

We have been contacted by parents and the local authority regarding concerning incidents online. Please make sure that children's access to the internet is closely monitored. There are frequent reports of adults posing as children online so be sure you know who your children are talking to. Recent reports are connected to Instagram. Many chatrooms and apps have an age rating as children do not yet have the social skills

If you are allowing your child to use these facilities you need to be aware that it is also against school advice and that you need to be aware that your child may be exposed to the inappropriate behaviour of others and take responsibility for ensuring that they are safe.

# Main Gate Arrivals and Collections

	Arrival Time	Collection Time
Group 1	8.40-8.45	3.00pm
Nursery all day	(Please can all adults	(from Reception and
and Reception	leave the premises by	Nursery areas.
with	8.50)	Siblings will come to you).
Sibling Groups		
Group 2	8.55-9.00	3.15pm
Surname A_L		
Group 3	9.05-9.10	3.30pm
Surname M-Z		
Nursery - am	8.40	11.40
Nursery - pm	12.00	3.00

# **Back Gate Arrivals and Collections**

from the front door. have one time for everyone, and this will enable staff to concentrate on getting children to and As we have fewer children coming in the back way and there is more room for distancing we will

Nursery and Recept gate.	Nursery and Reception children should enter and leave with their parents from the $\it front$ $\it gate$ .	th their parents from the <i>front</i>
Other children wanting to access via the back gate	8.40am - 8.50am	3.00pm - 3.10pm
Surname A-L & Surname M-Z	(Gates will close at 8.50am)	(Gates will close at 3.10pm)